CITY OF PORT LAVACA

CC MEETING:

FEBRUARY 13, 2023

AGENDA ITEM#____

DATE:

2/8/2023

TO:

HONORABLE JACK WHITLOW AND CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS

FROM:

JODY WEAVER., INTERIM CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT: APPOINTMENT/REAPPOINTMENT OF RECREATION AND PARKS

BOARD MEMBER

BACKGROUND:

The Recreation and Parks Board has a term that will expired in February for William "Bill" Reagan. Reagan has requested to be reappointed to the Recreation and Parks Board by submitting a letter of interest. There are no term limits established and the full term is for a period of two (2) years.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:

IMPACT ON COMMUNITY SUSTAINABILITY:

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends approval.

ATTACHMENTS:

See letter of interest from Bill Regan attached.

Dear Recreation and Parks Board,

My name is Bill Reagan and I would like to re-apply for the position of Board Member.

I have been a lifetime resident of Port Lavaca and graduated from Calhoun in 1995. I am married with 4 daughters. I worked for Alcoa as a process Operator for 16 years and currently employed with Formosa for the past 6 years. With experience in chairing meetings and strategic solutions, I believe my proven leadership skills will prove useful again to this Board.

Here are some of my personal achievements within the last 9 years.

- Volunteered and help organize a 5K and fundraiser for the Harbor.
- Volunteered for the Juneteenth Celebration.
- Volunteered with the Hardhead Derby.
- Volunteered and helped organize a 5K and fundraiser for Dietrich Strong.
- Volunteered and helped organize a 5K and fundraiser for the Lucia Ornelas Foundation.
- Volunteered and helped organize a 5K and fundraiser for the Run for the Son.
- Active member of the Calhoun County Republican Club.
- Active member of the Recreation and Parks Board
- Active member of the Vision Committee

I know that I can continue to bring much benefit with my broad experience, educational qualifications and skills as I look forward to putting these towards a good cause. Please contact me by phone or email so that we can set up a face to face meeting. I look forward to hearing from you and thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Bill Reagan

wjreagan2@yahoo.com

(361)652-6651